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Term 4 is always one of my favourite 
terms as it is a time for celebrating student 
achievement. All Years 7 – 11 receive their 
semester 2 reports and then we have a 
number of awards nights including 
Presentation Night for Years 9-11 on 
Wednesday 7 December, Presentation 
Night for Years 7-8 on Monday 12 
December and of course the Sports Award 
ceremony on the morning of 30 November. 
Then we have our school concert on 
Wednesday 23 November at the wonderful 
Scot’s Kirk.  

As occurred in 2021, our Presentation 
Nights will take place in the Taronga Zoo 
auditorium. This is a wonderful venue and 
with excellent parking and comfortable 
chairs and a program that moves at a smart 
pace, the evening is a popular one.  
You may have heard the news that teachers 
will be given an extra Professional 
Learning day on Monday 19 December of 
this year. This means that all students will 
have their last day now on Friday 16 
December. This does seem a logical 
decision for students not to have to return 
to school after the weekend for a Monday 
last day.  

Year 12 have commenced their HSC 
exams on Wednesday of the first week of 
school and the process seems to be going 
well. Our Presiding Officer has been 
supervising Year 12 Mosman High 
students for a number of years and knows 
all the processes and rules, thus ensuring 
that the exams run smoothly for our 
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students. The English paper 1 was 
well received and the students are 
now settling into a routine of 
studying and completing the exams 
as they fall due.  

Year 8 are getting excited about their 
camp which is now only a few weeks 
away. With a focus on the 
environment as well as team building 
and leadership and of course fun, I 
am sure they will have a great time. 
Don’t hesitate to contact us if you 
have any questions about the camp.  

Year 11, 2022 have now migrated to 
Year 12, 2023. Students have 
determined in most cases which 
subject they are dropping so that they 
present 10 units or five subjects for 
the HSC. A number of students have 
chosen extension subjects, either an 
extra extension in English or 
mathematics or an extension subject 
in history, music or a Language. 
Some students have decided to keep 
six subjects for a little while longer to 
better determine which subject to 
eventually drop. We have decided to 
change the day structure for our new 
Year 12 cohort so that they do not 
have any split classes. This will 
follow the pattern followed by Year 
12 earlier in the year.  

Welcome to Term 4 

P&C 

NEXT MEETING 

7pm, Thursday October 27th 

All Welcome 

SCHOOL LIBRARY -  Enter Gladstone Ave 
pedestrian gate, left up the stairs and right 

through the corridor. 
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At the end of last term we farewelled 
Lachlan Delley from the mathematics 
faculty and welcomed Kaitlyn Smith. Ms 
Smith is an excellent teacher of 
mathematics and we are fortunate to have 
her on board. Of course we wish Mr Delley 
every success in his future career. We also 
farewelled Mrs McLean who has been a 
science teacher and Year Adviser at our 
school over the years.  
 
It gives me enormous pleasure to welcome 
April Barry to the science staff. Ms Barry 
is an extremely skilled teacher of science 
and senior sciences and again we are 
fortunate to have Ms Barry join the science 
faculty.  
 
While restrictions have been lifted 
regarding compulsory isolation for COVID

MHS Captains & Vice-Captains for 2023 

Captains: Raghunath Gokhale & Emma Simpson 
Vice Captains: Beau Burrows & Mia Cumming 

-19, nevertheless there are guidelines 
in place through the Department: 
 

 Students who are sick or 
displaying COVID symptoms 
should stay at home 

 The school will continue to notify 
year group families if a student in 
that year identifies with COVID 

 It is requested that students only 
attend school when symptom free 

 Students are encouraged if they 
have been exposed to COVID to 
where a mask to school 

 We strongly encourage students to 
wear a mask indoors and continue 
to test for COVID using the RAT 
process. If your student needs 
more RATs then please ask them 

to see me. At school we will continue 
to ensure maximum ventilation in the 
classroom, provide masks and 
sanitiser and the Department will 
continue to provide extra cleaning of 
hard surfaces.  

 
Finally, all students have now chosen 
their electives and subjects for 2023 and 
the timetable team are busily 
constructing the new timetable. At this 
point in time the building is still 
progressing according to plan and the 
specified timelines, and I am looking 
forward to a handover of the new build 
by the end of Term 3, 2023. I am also 
looking forward to seeing many of you at 
all the events coming up over the next 
few weeks.  

 

 

Congratulations to our new Captains & Vice-Captains for 2023. Interestingly, they are also the SRC 
leaders in our school. They with the Year 12 Leadership Council will provide a powerful student voice. 
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Deputy Principals’ Reports 
FROM Colette Longley & Clint Johnson, Stage 6 Deputy Principals 

 

Only Effort Earns Success 
 
Often I find students will say “I want to do the HSC” but do not know why and how to put into place the actions needed to engage in 
the learning necessary to achieve their personal best. Last week Year 11 received their results from the preliminary exams in Term 3. 
In a few weeks, Year 11 will have their reports receiving feedback from their teachers commenting about their performances and 
how to improve. It is important therefore, over the next few weeks, for students to set goals to improve achievement. At MHS we 
encourage SMART GOALS. Academic personal goals should be specific, challenging and focused on self-improvement.  
 
SMART goals are: 

S Specific 
M Measurable 
A Achievable and Attractive 
R Realistic 
T Time bound 

 
This term Year 12’s first assessment will be run in Week 8. This will be a full week of assessment for all subjects with time given to 
prepare. It is important for students with the help of their teachers, peers and family to set personal and academic goals aiming to do 
better on previous efforts. In fact Week 8 will follow a StuVac program where students only attend for assessments. 
 
Here are some prompts for discussion with your child to prepare and perform SMART. Ask your student to reflect on the following: 
 
 My PB is obtaining a better result in ______.  

 What are you aiming for? 

 Is this PB maintaining a previous best or improving on a previous best?   YES/NO 

 If no, develop a PB that does. 

 Do you believe you can reach this PB? YES/NO 

 If NO, you need to develop a PB that you can reach. 

 When do you plan to reach this PB? 

 Describe the steps involved in reaching your PB 

 First I will______________________________________________ 

 Next I will (parts) ________________________________________ 

 Next I will seek feedback from my peers and my teachers _________________ 

 Next I will practise at home _________________________________ 

 Next I will assess my progress by ____________________________________ 

 Next I will ask   ___________________________________________ 

 Next I will reflect and check _________________________________________ 

 In week 6, I will ___________________________________ 

 I will reward myself when ___________________________________ 
 
Students over the coming weeks will also be able to nominate a staff mentor.  I encourage students to access this opportunity. The 
focus of the mentoring relationship may be social and emotional support and increasing the mentee’s self-confidence and 
motivation. In the early phases of this relationship a discussion with the mentor about aspirations and goals can be an invaluable 
experience. The mentor can provide guidance about how the goals can be achieved and what are the next steps. 
 
Parents can also play a significant part. By setting goals and expectations together it allows parents to be on the same page as their 
student throughout the year. It encourages mutual understanding and a shared vision for your student’s academic growth.  Whether 
the student is at home or school, they will always have someone who can help them with their academic questions.  
The attached link below is a poster suitable to put up in a familiar study space and to remind all involved what is required in the 
learning process. 
 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/educational-data/cese/publications/posters/growth-goal-setting-poster#Download0 

 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/educational-data/cese/publications/posters/growth-goal-setting-poster#Download0
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FROM Tony Gahan, Stage 5 Deputy Principal 

As last term drew to a close, we got to celebrate the conclusion of Year 12’s experience at Mosman High School. This group of 
students have shown great leadership and have been outstanding role models for the rest of the school. It now falls upon our Year 
11 students and our Year 10 students to step up into leadership.  
 
On Monday the 28th of November three Year 11 students and three Year 10 students will attend a Youth Mental Health Forum at 
Australian Catholic University along with six other schools from the North Shore.  Ms Felicity Wilson MP, Member for the North 
Shore is hosting the forum and is also a guest speaker. 
 
The forum takes place on the 18th floor of the Catholic University with views of Sydney Harbour and beyond. The day kicks off  
with some ice breaker games including Speed Dating where students speak one on one about their favourite quote to live by and  
who their 'go to' person is for support. 
  
Burn Bright, a not for profit organisation promoting mental health awareness, facilitates the day and motivates students to t ake 
back an idea from the day and form it into a whole school initiative.  
 
As the year draws to a close, I would like to remind parents/carers that the remaining assessment tasks for 2022 can be found  on 
the school calendar, via our webpage. Other important dates below.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember we strongly value the opportunity to communicate with our families and parents as this supports us to ensure our 
students achieve the best outcome at school. Please don’t hesitate to contact us if we can be of assistance. 
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Year 8 Camp to Lake Burrendong 
FROM Bernadette Smith, Head Teacher Stage 4 

Continued on page 6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Year 8 camp will run from the 30th October until the 2nd November at Lake Burrendong.  It is situated midway between Dubbo, 
Orange, Mudgee and Parkes. It will be a 6-hour bus trip so please pack water bottles for the trip. We will stop off at a McDonalds on 
the way so students will need to bring some money for food orders or if you prefer they can bring their own lunch. On the way back 
the camp will provide a packed lunch and we will find a picnic spot on the way home. 
 
The program at this sport and recreation site will offer our students many different experiences from grass skiing, cookouts, damper 
making, mountain bike and BMX bike riding in  fact a vast array of activities are on offer in  a unique, beautiful  setting. 
 
We will be leaving from the COLA on Sunday 30

th
 October  

Please be there by 8 am. We will be returning on Wednesday  2
nd

 November around 4-4.30pm . 
 
The qualified catering team at the camp prepare nutritious and delicious meals so your child will never go hungry at camp. If your 
child has any special dietary requirements or food allergies, it’s crucial that these are listed on the Medical and Consent form. It’s 
also a good idea to mention it to your child’s teacher before camp. Special diets are provided for medical conditions, religious 
beliefs, and lifestyle choices such as vegetarians or vegans.  
 
We ask that you consider the following: 

 Do not bring nuts and products containing nuts on-site 

 Engage in a discussion with your child about not sharing food while at camp to prevent cross contamination.  
 
Also do not bring: 
 

 Mobile phones  We will ensure that if you need to contact your child or they wish to contact you we will provide access to a 
landline . Poor reception makes mobile phones and Ipads useless to take on camp. 

 Aerosol cans (i.e., spray-on deodorant or insect repellent) 

 Electronic devices 

 Lollies or chewing gum 

 Jewellery 

 Anything valuable (The Office of Sport takes no responsibility for the loss or damage to a client's personal property, including 
money or other valuable items) 
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Year 8 Camp to Lake Burrendong 
FROM Bernadette Smith, Head Teacher Stage 4 

All details of what to pack and what is happening have been sent out but these notes are also available on Yr 8 google classroom. 
They are also available as an attachment on the school calendar. 
For students who are unable to attend camp you will be required to attend school and you also will meet on the COLA  on Monday 
at 8.50am where you will be allocated classrooms and work to be completed. 
Thank you to all parents and caregivers for registering for camp or letting us know that your child will not be attending. Please make 
sure that you have completed payments online to the office . If there are any problems with this please notify Mrs Capiron in the 
office. 
If you have any further concerns or questions please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Smith or Mr Feros on 99681006. 

 

 

MHS Wellbeing 

Finally but not the least Monday night  at camp is  a Halloween Night. Special 
activities will be running so we ask you to pack your costumes for a Halloween 
Dress up for a fun filled night of activities. We will be providing treats so please do 
not bring food to camp  as many of our program participants suffer from food 
related allergies that vary from person to person and can be as sensitive as making 
contact with certain foods that will cause a serious allergic reaction.  

FROM Emily Catt, Wellbeing Nurse 

Being a young carer can be an amazing and rewarding experience, however at times can be stressful when trying to manage school 
and other responsibilities. If you are a young carer who feels you may need support, or you happen to know a young carer who may 
be struggling, please feel free to reach out to me. I would be more than happy to discuss your circumstances and provide information 
on accessing supports. 
 
I would also encourage anyone who knows someone in a caring role to check in on them, acknowledge that it must be very 
challenging at times, and let them know what a fantastic job they are doing! 
 
Emily (Wellbeing Nurse - Thursday & Friday) 
Emily.Catt6@det.nsw.edu.au 

National Carers Week 
 

National Carers week is running from the 16th - 22nd of October and is a time when we 
recognise and celebrate carers across Australia. Carers are special people who provide 
unpaid care and support to family or friends who have a disability, chronic health 
condition, mental health condition, terminal illness, substance issue, or who are frail or 
aged. 
 
There are several young carers here at Mosman High School who are looking after 

someone else and may have more responsibilities than other young people their age. They 

may be providing practical support- like cooking and cleaning, emotional support - like 

listening, reassuring, and encouraging, and personal support - like assisting with 

medication. 

What a lot of young people may not know is that you don’t have to live with the person 
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School Travel - 2023 

Continued on page 8 

OFFICIAL 
transportnsw.info Page 1 of 1  

 

 

School Travel 
Term 4 2022 

2023 school travel applications are now open 

Applications for student travel in 2023 open from Monday 10 October 2022. 

Students who need a School Opal card or travel pass for 2023 can apply now. A new application 

will need to be submitted if they are applying for the first time, or if they are requesting an 

additional travel entitlement as a result of a new shared parental responsibility situation (e.g. 

joint custody). 

Students who change address, school, campus location, have repeated a year or received an 

expiry notification from Transport for NSW for their school travel entitlement should renew or 

update their details before the end of term 4. This will ensure that schools can endorse 

applications, and entitlements remain valid for the start of the 2023 school year. School Opal 

card holders will have the changes applied to their existing card. 

If a student’s distance eligibility has changed based on their grade (i.e. grade two to grade 

three), the system will automatically update their entitlement if they meet the new criteria. If 

they do not meet the new eligibility criteria, we will send an expiry notification via email. 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition that is due to expire will 

receive a notification advising them to re-apply. 

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal card (including a Term Bus Pass) for the first 

time will receive their Student Opal card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed 

out from January 2023. 

Students living in rural and regional (R&R) areas should receive their travel pass at the start of 

the new school year from their nominated transport operator. It may come via the school or be 

sent directly to them at home. Note: some R&R operators do not issue travel passes. 

Students/parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass. 
 

Travel from Term 1 2023 

We ask that parents plan ahead and make sure their child knows which service/s to use and has a 

valid ticket to travel; either a School Opal card or Child/Youth Opal card (within Greater Sydney) 

or a School Travel Pass (outside Greater Sydney), from the start of the school year. 

Applications for 2023 School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) travel open at the start of Term 

4 2022, so parents/students can apply or update details early and be ready for the start of the 

new school year. 

Most students using the Opal network will not need a new Opal card and can continue travelling 

on their existing card each year. 

The start of the year is a busy period for local transport operators, and students travelling 

without a valid ticket make service planning and operations difficult. 
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School Travel - 2023 

Please use the links below to apply for student travel in 2023 
 
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions/school-student-travel 
 
https://transportnsw.info/school-travel-apply 

 

OFFICIAL 
transportnsw.info Page 2 of 2  

School Travel 

Term 4 2022 
 
 

We recognise that for some families last minute changes to school enrolments mean they may 

not have a School Opal card or Travel Pass for the start of term. In the Opal network, we strongly 

encourage these families to have their children travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they 

receive their valid School Opal card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local 

bus operator to discuss their travel needs. 

Bus operators are flexible and understanding, particularly at the start of the school year, and will 

ensure students can travel safely to and from school. But to best support our operators we 

encourage all students to have a valid ticket, as early as possible, from the start of the school 

year. 

Students using School Opal cards are also reminded that they must tap on and tap off in line 

with the Student code of conduct and Opal terms of use. 

 
 
 

 

 

Further information can be found at transportnsw.info/travel-info/using-public-transport/school-travel 
 

Enquiries can be submitted at transportnsw.info/contact-us/feedback/passes-concessions-feedback 

https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions/school-student-travel
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions/school-student-travel
https://transportnsw.info/school-travel-apply
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Languages Faculty 

FROM Jane Jackson, Teacher Languages 

Good luck! 祝你好运Bonne chance! Buona fortuna! がんばってください！¡Buena suerte! … 

 
… to all our Year 12 students who are now in the throes of completing their HSC Written exams with Japanese Continuers and 
Beginners kicking things off on Wednesday 12 October and Spanish Beginners finishing things off on Wednesday 26 October.  
 
During Term 3, Year 8 Language classes had the (optional) opportunity to participate in Linguafest which is a short film competition 
run by the Modern Language Teachers Association (MLTA) of NSW. It is similar to Tropfest, in that each year there is a new theme 
and also a new signature item. In 2022, the theme is ‘generosity’ and the signature item is ‘a musical instrument’. Fingers crossed 
for success for Mosman High’s entry, The Guitar, by Caden Behr, Henry Brown, Sacha Cloquet and Andrea Lazzarin. It was 
brilliant the way in which these students collaborated to create a multi-lingual (French, Italian and Japanese) short film.  
Stay tuned … 
 
The following is an amazing opportunity for Italian language learners and / or students of Italian heritage to have their voice heard 
and, even possibly, win a cash prize. Read on … 

SECONDARY SCHOOLS

 

Did you know that the Greek Film Festival is showing 
exclusively at the Palace Cinéma Norton St, Leichhardt right 
now! For more info go to … 
https://greekfilmfestival.com.au/sydney/films 

Are looking for a quick 30-minute French language, food and 
culture fix? The world renowned French born chef, Guillaume 
Brahimi, of Guillaume at Bennelong restaurant fame has a fabulous 
new show, Guillaume’s Paris on SBS showing now or catch it on 
SBS On Demand … 
https://www.sbs.com.au/ondemand/tv-series/guillaumes-paris   
 
 

 

 

https://greekfilmfestival.com.au/sydney/films
https://www.sbs.com.au/ondemand/tv-series/guillaumes-paris
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MHS Stars 

Netball Champion 
 
Sophia Boyd, Yr 7 was part of Mosman Netball’s 13A team and they won their Grand 
Final at Willoughby on Saturday 10th September. 
Congratulations Sophia! 
 
 
 

State Band 
 
Brody Roberts & Kasper Stent, Yr 9 performed at the Opera House on Monday & Tuesday following  all day rehearsals & dress 
rehearsals on both Saturday and Sunday. A hugely exhausting, exhilarating, & memorable experience.  Well done boys! 

Continued on page 11 
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MHS Stars 

GAT Basketball 

Our Boys GAT basketballers competed at the recent Sydney Schools Tournament at NBISC over 2 days in the recent holidays. 

3 teams were entered into Open Boys Division 1 and 2 and the Junior (Year 7/8). 

Our Premier team finished 1-4 with a  win over Moriah College, but alas were beaten by very strong schools like St Augustine 
(eventual winners), Savannah Pride (Runners Up), Cranbrook and Bulli High.  Captain Davis-Donath led the team well and our 
2023 prospects in CHS have been raised as a result of these match-ups.  Congratulations to Riley D, Angus B, Jordan N, Max L, 
Oscar L, Lamar M, Zac C and Ollie L. 

Our Division 2 squad showed great fight to reach the Grand Final against a very strong Trinity College—QLD.  Led by Lamar 
McGuirt-Wright (who played in both teams), the Mosman Bucks competed to a very high level, beating teams mostly comprising 
boys in Year 10 and 11.  Our boys beat St Augustine, Shore, Bulli and Balgowlah Boys to reach the Grand Final.  Trinity were too 
strong in the end, but some very satisfying results were achieved. Congratulations to Lamar M, Rylan N, Tom F, Bayley C, Kobe 
W, Sihao L, Ethan C, Tony Z, Kyan M and Mali P. 

Finally, our mighty Year 7 (Midgets) competed against both Year 7 and Year 8 players from Chatswood, Cranbrook and Bulli.  
The boys’ teamwork and skill proved too strong for the height mismatches and proves in basketball that height helps but skill 
overrides.  The boys were eventually beaten in the semi-final by St Augustine (Year 8) and will be a big force in 2023.  
Congratulations to Orleans M, Xavier H, Sam C, Marley M, Jack E, Jonas C (Year 8), Rhys N, Max P and Tyson B. 

 

 

 

 

 
Division 2 Mosman Bucks Grand Finalists - Sydney Schools 
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Visual Arts - Bundanon Camp 
FROM Stephen Little, Teacher Visual Arts 

On the 4th of October, the second week of the holidays, 33 students and two teachers arrived at school in the dark. The rain had 
subsided and while it was forecast to return during our stay, it did nothing to diminish the excitement for the next three days. 
These were dedicated art students from Years 10 and 11 who had taken the opportunity to be immersed in artmaking at the 
Bundanon Art Museum, the home of Australian artist Arthur Boyd. 

“Bundanon was a really great opportunity for us to experience new perspectives and environments to expand our art 
making practice.” - Bethany Griffiths 

Nestled along the Shoalhaven river, about 20 minutes west of Nowra is the ‘Bundanon Art Museum’ and ‘The Bridge’. Newly 
opened, the site won the 2022 Sulman medal for public architecture, (the second for the Bundanon site). Late 2019 and early 2020, 
bushfires that had taken hold through the east coast of Australia threatened the area and in response a new museum, nicknamed ‘the 
bunker’, was built into the hill. In addition, a very long accommodation and learning space, clad in blackened timber reminiscent of 
the burnt out bushland, stands proudly over the valley, giving students a place to stay and learn about the landscape that had inspired 
the Boyd family of artists.  

“Art camp was the highlight of my holidays! It's not very often you are able to completely immerse yourself in a naturally 
diverse environment and let your artmaking processes completely reflect that. Bundanon itself, as well as the meticulously 
constructed program, was creatively stimulating and allowed students to produce artworks at a rapid rate. Additionally, the 
encouragement to experiment with different media sprung new confidence into the year 11's who are preparing for the 
transition into year 12 Visual Arts, and with it the development of their Major Work. Overall, it was an experience I 
definitely recommend students pursuing in the coming years.” - Mia Cumming 

The students spent three immersive days making art, exploring materials and learning about the landscape. While the first day was 
dry, artmaking was outside in the sun, but as the rain set in everyone moved inside and were given a new view from their elevated 
position on the Bridge. From here you could see the Kangaroos early in the morning and the fog rolled over Arthur’s Hill. Despite 
the weather students’ spirits remained high and they continued to produce skilfully observed artworks. 

“Camp Bundanon was a fantastic experience for everyone, the landscape and nature that surrounded us was a beautiful 
piece of inspiration. The chance to have a couple of days dedicated to enjoying art is a great experience in itself but 
being able to do it all with your friends and with great teachers makes it even better. I would recommend it to 
everybody doing art.” - Kasper Hawke 

 An exhibition of the artworks will be held later in Term 4. Stay tuned for the opening date. 

 

Continued on page 13 
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Visual Arts - Bundanon Camp 
FROM Stephen Little, Teacher Visual Arts 
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TAS  

FROM Mark Jones, Head Teacher TAS 

Welcome to Term 4. We’ll be having our Annual TAS Design Expo on Friday 21 October. Friday week 2 of Term 4. 
The Exhibition is open to all parents, students, family & friends from 3.30 to 7pm. There will be light refreshments and food 
presented by Mr. Willems and our Yr. 11, now Yr. 12 VET Hospitality class. 
 
Everyone is invited to the Ground Floor of E Block to view the wonderful work the Mosman High students produce as part of the 
many subjects offered. Although the exhibition is mainly to showcase the HSC Major Projects in Design & Technology, Timber, 
Textiles and Multimedia, work from all years, from 7 to 12 will be included.  
 
Exciting news is that we will have an international Zoom link with our special guest, a prolific You Tube maker/ craftsmen Garage 
Avenger ( https://www.garageavenger.com ) also known as Justin White. Originally from Sydney, Justin visited our school recently 
to inspire our students and talk about his experiences in creating objects and content for online forums based on creativity and life 
long, skills based, learning. Justin has been based in Norway for the last 15 years and has agreed to view the exhibition and conduct 
a live Zoom assessment of our students’ work. We appreciate his time, interest and insight.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CLS3 will showcase the Industrial Technology Multimedia 
projects from Years 10, 11 & 12. 
 
TW 1 will have projects from all the various Years 7 & 8 
Units of work which include laser cut clocks, hexagonal 
timber lidded boxes, welded steel hot pot stands, carved 
stirring spoons and salad servers, textiles projects and timber 
bowls turned on the wood lathe. 
 
TW2 and the corridor will display the Industrial Technology 
Timber and Engineering work from Years 9, 10 11 & 12. 
These classes have been busy creating wooden mallets, trivets, 
laminated bowls, bow saws, document boxes, stools, chairs, 
hall tables as well as the large variety of HSC Major Works.  
 
The Tech Metal room is now more defined as the Design 
Studio as it holds tools to work in all materials as well as the 
laser cutter, 3D printer and CNC Mill. This room will have on 
display the Design & Technology projects from the Years 9, 
10 & 11 Accelerated classes. 
 
We hope you can join us on Friday 21st October. 

 

https://www.garageavenger.com
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FROM Deborah  Mulhall, Librarian 

The last 3 Highflyers, we have looked at the databases for Science Online, Credo and Health Online. This 
month, it is the HISTORY RESEARCH CENTRE which has sub-databases for Ancient and Modern History. 
 
https://online.infobaselearning.com/ and then logging  in with 
 
User ID: Mosmanhs 
Password: Library 
 
Go to : 

 
 

 
 
For access to all you ever wanted (or not wanted) to know about the past! 

 
 

 

 

https://online.infobaselearning.com/
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CONTACT DETAILS 
 

Mosman High School 
Military Road  
Mosman NSW 2088 
 
Phone:  (02) 9968 1006   
Fax:   (02) 9968 1203 
 
Email:   mosman-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website:   www.mosmanhighschool.com.au 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

TERM 4 2022 
 
 
Monday 17 October 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
Yrs 8/9 Top Blokes Mentoring for Boys  
 
Tuesday 18 October 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
P&C Sports Committee Meeting 7-
8.30pm 
 
Wednesday 19 October 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
 
Thursday 20 October 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
P&C Wellbeing Committee Meeting 7 - 
8.30pm 
 
Friday 21 October 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
Yr 11 Expo Night 
TAS Design  Expo 3.30pm - 7pm 
 
Monday 24 October 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
Yrs 8/9 Top Blokes Mentoring for Boys 
P&C Art Committee Meeting 6 - 7pm 
 
Tuesday 25 October 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
P&C Music Committee Meeting 7 - 8pm 
 
Wednesday 26 October 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
 

Thursday 27 October 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
P&C Meeting 7 - 8pm 
 
Friday 28 October 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
 
Monday 31 October 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
Yr 8 - Lake Burrendong 
Yrs 8/9 Top Blokes Mentoring for Boys  
 
Tuesday 1 November 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
Yr 8 Camp - Lake Burrendong 
 
Wednesday 2 November 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
Yr 8 Camp - Lake Burrendong 
 
Thursday 3 November 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
Sydney Dance Company Excursion 
 
Friday 4 November 
Yr 12 HSC 2022 
 
Monday 7 November 
Yr 9 Duke of Edinburgh Practice 
Journey 
Yrs 8/9 Top Blokes Mentoring for Boys  
 
Tuesday 8 November 
Yr 9 Duke of Edinburgh Practice 
Journey 
 
 

Dates are correct at time of  
printing and may be subject to 

change. 

 

 
MOSMAN  

HIGH SCHOOL 
 

ATTENDANCE  
LINE 

 
8968 7602 

Monday 14 November 
Yrs 8/9 Top Blokes Mentoring for Boys 
 
Tuesday 15 November 
P&C Sports Committee Meeting 7 - 
8.30pm 
 
Thursday 17 November 
Yr 7 NSW Vaccination Program 
Yr 10 MHS School Vaccination Clinic 
P&C Wellbeing Committee Meeting 7 - 
8.30pm 
 
 


